Comox Valley Minor Hockey Association
January 21, 2025 Executive Minutes

Attendance: Jason Rae (President), Luisa Perry (1st Vice), Todd Brown (Asst to 1st Vice), Lance Petty (2nd Vice), Andrew Robb (Director at Large), Trevor Pritoula (Director at Large), Beth Matthews (Secretary), Matt MacDonald (Treasurer) Melissa Berrigan (Ice Coordinator), Dana Taylor (Female Coordinator), Simon Morgan (Registrar), Jacob Hill (RIC)
Regrets: Tish Kristensen (Asst to 2nd Vice/Rep Director), Cam Knox (Coach Coordinator), Claire Hughson (Female Coordinator)
Call To Order: 6:33 PM 
Additions to Agenda: None

Adoption of Agenda: Luisa Perry/Beth Matthews			All in favor
Approval of December 17 Minutes: Luisa Perry/Beth Matthews	All in favor
Outstanding Items: None
President:  

U-21 tournament. On ice incident arose requiring a disciplinary committee to meet with the player in question. 

Victoria assistant coach sent email to the executive with false allegations of breaking their players stick after the player was ejected from the game. The letter contained falsehoods and slander to the executive from the assistant coach. The stick was found by an executive member days later intact. CVMHA pursuing actions against the coach. 

BCEHL. A discussion regarding an individual approaching CVMHA president about advocating for the league to be in the Valley. CVMHA has no ice to give. 

Flyers vs Bears confusion. This has been found to be very confusing as to what and where each name falls in the association. Other associations are putting pressure on CVMHA to drop the “Bears” as their T-2 team name and to be the Flyers. Further discussion with VIAHA and the Bears Committee about jersey reimbursement and branding to follow. 

Bears program. Communication with Campbell River about planning for next season has slowed somewhat as it appears they may be going through some executive and organization changes. 

Registrar:  
Updates 1st Shift – 13 new full time players, 8 female development players have registered from 1st Shift. 
688 players registered this year. 

Updates Failed Payments – have five registrations still outstanding.

Updates AGM May 15, 2025 – will book into the same location. 

Updates Webmaster – have spoken to Randi about CVMHA hiring a new Webmaster. 

Updates Tournaments – Carmen Costantino has agreed to stay on as the tournament coordinator next year. 

Updates Policy and Procedure Manual – please submit any changes to Simon and Luisa prior to the end of this month for Executive review. 

Have received a request from Campbell River for rep try out fees and a food expense. There was no previous notification and would have required executive approval. 
Jason to talk to the committee to see what was discussed. 
Simon to request written documentation from CR. 

Starting to talk about budgets – please send any requests so that our future budget can start to be built.

Ice Allocator: 
Trying to find ice has been very difficult. 
Usually start programming now, however due to zone program unsure how to lock down the ice for next season. 
45 days prior to tournament to cancel ice without any financial penalty. 
 
Coach coordinator: Regrets

REP Director: Regrets 

Female Coordinator: 
Dressing room policy is not in line with Hockey Canada. Wondering if CVMHA should be updating our policy to be in line with BC Hockey and Hockey Canada. Would need to ensure that the two deep is upheld should we change our current policies – team managers need to ensure that this is occurring. 

New Female Coordinators Next Season: Dana and Claire are planning to step back as Lightning Program managers/Female Coordinators for next season. We will be starting to discuss this with our program parents and look into replacements for next season by conducting interviews. 

Was beneficial to have an in person meeting to provide clarification around the costs associated with the rep program. 
Will likely have more players next year in the program – total of six teams.

RIC: 
One of our referees (Cayden Rainford) won the draw for the NHL officials’ night held on March 7 - will get to skate on the ice with NHL referees.
Talking with Larry Krause who works with development of officials. Lake Cowichan camp at the end of July (cost $700) would be great to send one of our officials to this camp. Still have funds in the referee budget to allow for two referees to attend. 
Melissa: In the past the parents pay up front and the referee would attend and provide their certificate to the association for reimbursement.  

1st Vice: 
Have spoken to several organizations to advocate for another arena. Iris Churchill is willing to be a spokesperson to advocate for all user groups. 

Volunteers for next season – will have to go back to the Division manager model next season as it has created way too much work for the 1st vice. Will need to have accurate job descriptions prior to volunteers taking positions. 

AGM and awards – Will start reaching out to everyone to see if Executive members want to stay on for a future term. 
Would like to see that the major awards be given to U18 players as this is meaningful for their future. Perhaps need to create some additional awards to recognize younger players. 

Bursary - U21 player to play – want to set up a bursary program for a player who may not be able to financially afford to play. Would need to set up criteria for selection. 

Scholarship - third year U18 – would like to see this built into the budget for next year. 

Assistant to 1st Vice: Nothing to report

2nd Vice: 
Sent out two emails regarding IT and Webmaster positions looking for feedback. Will send to Simon to send to the membership. 

Signage that went up at SC1 and SC2 for our sponsors has been well received, however Glacier Gardens has still not put up anything. 

Allison Watts has done a great job through social media recognizing our sponsors. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Holiday Inn – reached out to them regarding sending teams to the Holiday Inn for our tournaments – this fundraising should really support the association. 
Next year will offer teams a prize with regards to who sells the most raffle box in hopes to increase sales. 

Assistant to 2nd Vice: Nothing to report

Treasurer: Regrets

Directors at Large: 
Trevor: Nothing to report.
Andrew: Injury prevention/Concussion session being held prior to the coaches meeting on January 27 @ 5:30. Will discuss return to play guidelines as well as have a slide about the safety forms required when there is an injury. 


Adjourn: 9:09PM
Next Meeting: Tuesday February 18 @ 6:30 (SC1 Aquarium)









